**Ontario Energy Board** 

P.O. Box 2319 27th. Floor 2300 Yonge Street Toronto ON M4P 1E4 Telephone: 416- 481-1967

Facsimile: 416- 440-7656 Toll free: 1-888-632-6273 Commission de l'Énergie de l'Ontario

C.P. 2319 27e étage 2300, rue Yonge Toronto ON M4P 1E4 Téléphone; 416-481-1967 Télécopieur: 416- 440-7656 Numéro sans frais: 1-888-632-6273



BY EMAIL ONLY

April 5, 2007

Mr. Glen MacDonald Senior Advisor – Regulatory Research and Administration Hydro One Networks Inc. 8th Floor, South Tower 483 Bay Street Toronto ON M5G 2P5

Dear Mr. MacDonald:

## Re:

- Leave to Construct a Transmission Reinforcement Project between the Bruce Power Facility and Milton Switching Station, all in the Province of Ontario (Bruce-Milton Transmission Reinforcement Project) – (EB-2007-0050);
- Access to Land prior to approval of Leave to Construct the Bruce-Milton **Transmission Reinforcement Project – (EB-2007-0051)**

This letter acknowledges receipt on March 29, 2007 of your application for leave to construct the Transmission Reinforcement Project between the Bruce Power Facility and Milton Switching Station. The Board has assigned File Number EB-2007-0050 to this application. Please refer to this number in all future correspondence to the Board regarding this matter.

This letter also acknowledges receipt on March 30, 2007 of your application for Access to Land prior to approval of Leave to Construct the Bruce-Milton Transmission Reinforcement Project. The Board has assigned File Number EB-2007-0051 to this application. Please refer to this number in all future correspondence to the Board regarding this matter.

Board staff is still in the process of reviewing the application materials and will, by way of supplementary correspondence, advise as to the completeness of the applications.

In regard to the leave to construct application, based on the Board's experience with applications of this nature, the Board expects that it will be able to render a decision in this application on or about October 24, 2007 for an oral hearing.

Please direct any questions relating to this application to Nabih Mikhail, Project Advisor, Facilities, at 416-440-8103 or e-mail <a href="mailto:nabih.mikhail@oeb.gov.on.ca">nabih.mikhail@oeb.gov.on.ca</a>.

Yours truly,

Original signed by

Peter H. O'Dell Assistant Board Secretary

c. James H. Smellie, Olsen, Hoskin and Harcourt LLP